
Ascot, Cheapside, Sunninghill, South Ascot and Sunningdale Neighbourhood Action Group.

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 6th March 2023

1. Attendance:
1.1. Present: David Hilton (DH) Chairman, George Williams (GW), Helen Goodwin (HG), Valerie Pike (VP), Isabel Sanchez (IS)
1.2. Apologies Michelle Race (MR); Jacqui Greet (JG), Ruth Davies (RD), Tia Dalton-Short (MD-S)
2. Matters arising from previous meeting 6th February 2023
2.1. There were no matters arising
3. Priorities 2022
4. The data presented includes all incidents from the previous meeting for the past two months.
4.1. Burglary Dwelling:  
4.1.1. There were dwelling burglaries two in Sunningdale, 4 in Ascot and one in Sunninghill. In the period mainly ground floor flats had been targeted but some were on the first floor. The police have delivered leaflets to raise awareness and prompt people to respond to the police on 999 or 101 whichever is the most appropriate. 
4.2. Burglary non dwelling: 
4.2.1. There were two non-dwelling burglaries with a break in at Sunningdale Golf Club and a locked garage in Ascot.  
4.3. Theft from and theft of Motor Vehicles: 
4.3.1. There were 8 thefts from motor vehicles, 7 from cars parked in Ascot and one from Sunninghill. Some cars were locked but others were not.
4.4. Theft of vehicles. 
4.4.1. Two motor vehicles were stolen in Ascot.
4.5. Vehicle Nuisance 
4.5.1. Nothing to report.
5. ASB 
5.1. The use of NOx and the litter that this caused was raised. IS said that because it was not unlawful to use NOx and that it rarely affects driving ability there were few arrests but the littering of cannisters was a cause of public annoyance. Lydia Davidson’s litter picking team have collected 50 large cannisters and DH agreed to see if the Council could provide advice on disposal.
5.2. A discussion took place on communications with students at Charters and whether there was a need for youth facilities.
5.3. VP complained about boy racers on Ascot High Street which was reported by a person living at Heatherwood. IS said this had not ben reported and that VP to spend some time with the police.
5.4. HG advised that the padlock on Victory Field had been changes to a version that could not be removed with bolt cutters.
5.5. There were complaints that Queens Road Car Park in Sunninghill was used by commercial vehicles. This has been reported to the Council’s Parking Manager.
6. Neighbourhood Watch	
6.1. VP reported that the alert message service from the police had improved. She advised that Chief Inspector Codling had taken over the lead for Professionalising Neighbourhood Policing.

Meeting dates for 2023 
	Month
	Date
	Venue

	May
	Monday 15th
	

	June
	Monday 5th
	

	July
	Monday 10th
	

	August
	Monday 14th
	

	September
	Monday 11th
	

	October
	Monday 9th
	

	November
	Monday 13th
	

	December
	Monday 11th
	



next meeting
The next meeting will be held on Monday 3rd April at 2.00pm via zoom.
David Hilton
27th March 2023
